Steve Henderson DC's report November 2021

I have not attended any meetings at MDC this month but have been very involved with the Sports Cluster bid on a weekly basis as I will explain in the presentation to Council this month.

I have once again stepped down from the Planning Board. To fulfil this roll properly takes a lot of time and I felt that at the moment I couldn't give it the effort it requires.

I have accompanied, enforcement officer, Ian Glover on two occasions on his rounds assessing the Traveller numbers in the area.

The figures for all of Glastonbury were down on the September figure (see attached) and the number of Caravans on the land behind the Bailey's building was down from 120 to 103.

lan has said that if anyone would like to join him on his rounds he is happy to accommodate,